
Greene County Commission Briefing  

Commission Office 

1443 N. Robberson, 10th Floor 

October 10, 2018 

9:30 a.m. 

 

Present: Bob Cirtin, Harold Bengsch, Lincoln Hough, Jeff Scott, Cindy Stein, Phil Corcoran, 

Sheriff Jim Arnott, Mailyn Jeffries, Rick Artman, Donna Barton, Rick Artman and Megan 

Applegate. 

 

Discussion on payout of sick leave for Deputy Roberts ensued. Roberts died in the line of duty 

in September, and his family received half of his sick pay approx. $900 however the other half 

which is approx. $900 was discussed for payout. The current policy states that if a current 

employee has been employed at least 10 years with the county upon retirement or death they 

are able to collect half of their sick leave. Commissioner Bengsch suggest that the policy be 

changed to include caveats for when an employee dies on the clock regardless of tenure they 

are given their full sick payout. Commissioner Hough also concurred with Bengsch that this 

would be a wise change. After further discussion Cirtin, Bengsch and Hough asked that Ms. 

Jeffries revise the policy and present it back to commission and other officer holders and 

department directors for review and approval.  

HR Director Mailyn Jeffries reminded Commission hat today is the Employee Appreciation Day 

is today and begins at 11. Flu Shot Clinic will begin Thursday and Friday and a county wide 

email has been sent to all employees with times and location. NPR Conference will be held next 

week in Branson and will be Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday. 

Budget Officer Jeff Scott gave an update on the park tax issue. Scott has met with all 

municipalities who have been over paid. Republic was over paid approx. $40, 000.0 and there is 

a plan for Scott, Coulter and Republics Attorney to discuss options, Scott and Coulter plan to 

meet with County Counselor before meeting with Republic. Walnut Grove was also over paid 

and was receptive to make a lump payment to rectify the error. Battlefield has requested a letter 

signed by the Commission explained the error and have it sent to the Mayor and Alderman. 

Hough asked if the idea of not having these municipalities pay back what they were over paid as 

it was Greene Counties error and have the issue corrected going forward. All option will be 

discussed at a later date. Scott reminded Commission that there is a Tax Oversite Committee 

board meeting today at 2 at the PSC.  

Highway Director Rick Artman discussed an issue regarding sewer in the farm road 146 area.  

With no other business the meeting was adjourned.  


